Clark, Coles, Cumberland, Douglas,

Edgar, Moultrie, Shelby County

Local Action Team

Minutes

March 3, 2010

Attendance: Susan Bulla, Judy Torbeck-Livesay, Rachel Gubbins, Camille Gordon, Brenda Warren, Susan Taylor, Julia Miller

Minutes reviewed and approved.

Family Treatment Court—meeting last week to organize. The judge is planning to talk to CEAD Council about involvement. Susan Bulla had some questions that were addressed by a DCFS manager Beth Seggebruch who has answered questions based on the experience of Vermilion County. Susan Taylor provided a brief description of the scope of Family Treatment Court. Criteria are for parents to have substance abuse issues, agreement by the parents to participate. There may be a concern about who will pay for drug screens. Screen results must be received quickly as well. A question to be asked is if the treatment provider needs to hold open specific slots for clients who are part of the program. The state’s attorney has been considering more frequent hearings even if the family treatment court does not start in order to achieve some of the same principles and goals. 
What ways can the local action team be involved or supportive of the Family Treatment Court? Grants may be one option to pay for the drug screens or private pay for services. Possibly purchase the instant drug screen supplies for probation to use for these clients. Another idea is a reward system for the clients, e.g. gift cards. Mentoring services/support linked with clients. Parenting classes. One Hope United has a foundations person who focuses on obtaining grant opportunities. Rachel will give that person information to search for a specific grant if the type of service is identified. Susan T., Susan B. or Judy will talk with judge about local action team support. Susan T. will talk with churches at least Salisbury about donations of gift cards, etc. 

Church reports—none present. May want to contact additional churches, The Fields, East Harrison, Enon Baptist, Newman Center, Campus House, Susan B. will contact Zach Strange with Enon Baptist. Crossover? Montgomery Street Church of God. Charleston First Christian, Mattoon Broadway, 1st Baptist, Tri-county in Ashmore. 
Grant Opportunities—a document was emailed to the action team with possible grant options.

ISU—website—reminders and announcement about using the website

Community organizing—ISU has some availability to provide technical assistance if requested

Direction and focus of local action team—limited response to requests for assistance except for Christmas, some of the requests may not have been received through emails. Need to update distribution list. May want to check back with WEIU staff about parenting curriculum and availability to provide this. WIC has difficulty with getting people to come in for basic education and providing WIC coupons. Discussion about the root problem that seems to be underlying each of these issues. There seems to be a lack of motivation on the part of clients for many of the services at this meeting. Some of the mutual concerns seem to be poverty thinking and a cultural mindset. We may try to invite Jill Bowers to brainstorm with us about intervening in poverty culture and the immediacy of the thinking and lack of responsibility. Maybe we could host this and invite other agency personnel to brainstorm and discuss. Salvation Army, Catholic Charities, PADS (Garrick Lawrence), Crisis Pregnancy, Food Pantry(s), ERBA, Charleston and Mattoon Township staff, Citizens Against Child Abuse, BB/BS, YMCA, Charleston Rec Department, Becky Parker, school counselors?, 
Announcements—Two Lakeland students have been doing a project at the Employment Services office to give away clothes in Mattoon. Brenda will forward the flyer. 

CASA is having a Longaberger Basket Binga fundraiser on March 15. Casa for CASA’s raffle. Mattoon Fire Department is building a miniature fire house. 

Next meeting will be April 28, 9:00AM; Rachel will check on Wesley as a possible location. Confirmation will be emailed.

